February 1, 2007
ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 29, 2007
MINUTES
DIRECTORS PRESENT:  Don Glassel, Tim Olrick, JB Morrow, Kathleen Huizenga 
DIRECTORS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  JoAnn Lamb
Secretary’s Report

President Don Glassel called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM presenting an agenda which began with the Pledge of Allegiance.  The pledge was waived for this meeting, however; it was discussed that we would begin with the pledge at the annual meeting on February 24.  Kathleen read the Secretary’s report from the board meeting on June 5, 2006.  All outstanding issues had been resolved.   

JB made a motion to accept the minutes and with Tim’s second, the motion carried.
Communications:  Written vs. Verbal
JB reported that the Jordan’s had paid well ahead on their dues but that he was not sure they were aware how far ahead they were.  He tried to contact them but was unable to reach them.  He advised he will go ahead and mail a memo to them at their Round Lake mailing address.  Tamara Dube paid her dues including an extra $35.00 with a memo of thanks to the association for all the work that is done.
Another resident sent a memo to JB informing him of their impending move and expressing gratitude for the great years their family has spent living in a place as beautiful as Arbor Vista.  

Don will read the correspondence at the yearly meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

JB presented his budget noting that 90 homeowners had paid and 47 had not.  Inquiries were made from other board members who are not nearly as familiar with the report as JB.  All inquiries were answered and clarified for the members.  Kathleen motioned that the report be accepted and Don seconded with the motion carrying.
Budget Planning Report

JB advised the board that the electric bill had increased but he was not sure of the exact amount as yet.  Once JB knows the exact amount, he will prepay the bill for several months.  JB asked if the kennel dispute is concluded.  Don stated it was and that JB could remove the money from the budget.  In addition, money for the development of the web site will be added to the budget for the final report before the annual meeting.  Tim moved to accept the report and with Joanne seconding, the motion carried.  
Committee Reports

A) Annual Meeting

Elected Board officers terms have expired and are up for reelection.  Don will make the announcement and ask if anyone wishes to serve as President, Vice President or Secretary.  Should there be no interest, Don will state the existing officers are willing to serve another year.
B) Fall Party
Joanne advised the Board that someone else has volunteered to handle the Social Chair.  She will get back to us with the person’s name.  Since this position is not elected, others can volunteer to help with one all social events.  Also, the events could change with someone new handling the details.  Several members did express a desire to keep the Fall Chili Party.
C) Forest Preserve Clean Up

Rick Hoppel and Mark Walczykiewicz plan to clean up the area fronting the Conservancy.  The dead brush needs burning, etc.  An announcement will be made at the yearly meeting of the date and time should anyone else wish to volunteer help.
D) Lawn Service

We are set with Landscape Technology.  We have never had a contract with them.  At the start of the season, they will advise us of their fee for the season.  We already established that we are satisfied with their work and that their charges are very competitive.
E) Web Site

The Board agreed to discuss this subject at the annual meeting.  Rick Hoppel has stated that he could try to develop the site with the board’s input.  An action plan should be established with a time line of some sort if we are serious about going ahead with the site.  JB will add money to the budget in the event we determine the web is a go in case money is needed.
New Business
A) Entrance

Because several members of the Board had received comments about the front looking too plain, an announcement will be made at the annual meeting to solicit any volunteers to work on enhancing the entrance with bushes, bulbs, etc.   A volunteer committee could be set up and design ideas submitted to the Board for their consideration, approval, and budget amount.   Should the Association agree to this, the volunteers would be responsible for planting.
B) Arbor Vista Governing Role

The Board decided that an announcement to residents as to the Board’s actual governing function is in order:   i.e., it is the responsibility of the residents to address specific problems they may have within the neighborhood with the offending parties and/or call the appropriate authority.  If the problem is considered a common cause, the Board will gladly consider helping out.  An example of this is the work done to force the Winds Chant Kennel to comply with the law and enclose their facility as the noise level affected the quality of life of many Arbor Vista residents; and in one known case, caused a resident to lose a sale on his home.
Having no other business, a motion was made and carried to adjourn the meeting.  

Respectfully submitted:

Kathleen Huizenga, Secretary
P.S.

I was notified by Don Glassel that Paula and Sigrid Hahn had volunteered to bring donuts and coffee and hot water for tea to the meeting. Don made a motion to accept this offer with the cost coming from the budget.  

The motion was agreed to by the Board.
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